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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Hello everyone! 

Congratulations to June Ayrhart who is working very hard to 
start a new Men’s and Women’s Probus Club in Port Stanley. 
Yvonne Yersh (President-Elect) and I attended the initial re-
cruitment day where over twenty people signed up. The inau-
gural meeting will be held in January! 
 
Our Special Events and Program Committee have planned a 
wonderful Christmas party for our December meeting. Let’s 
get into the Christmas spirit by wearing festive attire. 
                                                                                       Alison                                                                



LAURA DAVIS-COOK 

I joined Probus in 2012. Travel is one of my favourite things to do and, being the daughter of an airline pilot, I have 

travelled extensively throughout my life. I also enjoy reading, hiking, playing cards & spending time with my family. 

However, I spend most of my time curling, playing on three different teams as well as in a summer league. I have 

participated in over 60 Ontario Provincial play-downs and have won 10 Provincial championships. Some years ago I 

was awarded a lifetime membership in the Ontario Curling Association due to my provincial wins. I also volunteer with 

the Ontario Curling Association where I officiate at various regional 

competitions.  

I was born in Toronto and moved to Montreal where I graduated from 

McGill University with a degree in Modern Languages and Education.  

I have been married for 43 years and have three daughters & five 

grandchildren...but was somewhat astounded when the first little ‘Y’ 

chromosome came along last May! 

I have enjoyed many teaching positions throughout Waterloo County 

and ultimately assumed the role of Special Education Resource teacher 

until my retirement in 2012. 

I am most proud of the fact that I have raised 3 amazing and successful 

daughters, and now enjoy watching them be wonderful mothers. 

Friendly reminder from your Special Events Committee of our 

" MEMBER'S HOLIDAY LUNCH BUFFET"    
Wednesday, December 11th..... 10 to 10:15 a.m. arrival.  

Please arrive in time to Resister. No assigned table numbers. 

Program to begin at 10:30 

 Luncheon to be served at 11:30 

Entertainment begins at 1:00  

 Our entertainment this year is "The Man in Black" a Johnny Cash impersonator who,  with his wife singing in the 

roles of June Carter, Tammy Wynette and Loretta Lynn, will entertain us with a variety of Cash's songs and a selection of 

Christmas music. We will also enjoy some festive music from our Sharps and Flats featuring a solo from Moraig Waite.  

 The luncheon cost this year is $28.00 If you are planning to attend and have not paid, please note we must re-

ceive your monies by Tuesday, December 3rd either by cheque or cash...cheques made payable to Cambridge Riverside 

Probus. Please send or deliver to Moraig Waite 1847 Briarwood Dr., Cambridge ON N3H 5A6...519-653-3438. Make 

sure you include diet restrictions such as gluten-free or vegan.  

 All hot buffet items are gluten-free with the exception of the stuffing. We are offering a vegan option and special 

desserts to accommodate those involved. A cash bar will offer wine, domestic beer or mixed drinks for $5.00  

 Please note we are unable to deviate from the menu provided. 

 We cannot accept walk-ins on the day of the luncheon and there are no refunds. 

  

 Hope you can come and join in the fun! 

Your Special Events Committee 



Mystery Woman  
    Joan Casselton was Novem-

ber’s 

Mystery Woman. 

Congratulations  Joan! 

Thinking of You Cards 

If you know of a Probus member 

in need of a card, 

please contact             
Marg DeBrusk 

CRIBBAGE 

Cribbage group will meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 

Queen’s Square Terrace from 1:30-3:30. The next date is De-

cember 9th  All are welcome. For more information please 

contact Suzanne Cline at sclinearmstrong@gmailcom 

EXCITING TRIPS 

OH SO GRAND SIGNATURE TOUR June 14-17, 2020. Come along on our first MYSTERY 

TOUR. Inclusions: Deluxe Motor Coach Transportations, 3 nights accommodations, 8 meals 

(3 breakfasts, 2 lunches, 3 dinners), Super-fun sightseeing in Grand Style, Services of Tour 

Director and all taxes. All you need is your passport. Cost per person: Twin $999  Triple $950  

Quad $900  Single $1299 

MANITOULIN ISLAND—THE STORIED LAND September 13-15, 2020. Discover the 

stories of Manitoulin Island as told by the Anishinabek people. Inclusions: Deluxe 

motor coach transportation, 2 nights accommodations, 5 meals (2 breakfasts, 2 

lunches, 1 dinner). Services of Tour Director and all taxes. Cost per person: Twin 

$779  Triple $749  Quad $719  Single $950              BRING YOUR CHEQUEBOOK!!!!                                       

Contact Lynda Berg 

BOOK CORNER 

Due to our Member’s Holiday 
Luncheon there will not be a 
Book Corner for December. 
We will return in January. 

INCLEMENT WEATHER 

It’s that time of year again to start planning for foul weather. In the event that a 

Probus meeting is cancelled due to weather conditions, an email will be sent out to 

all Probians on the membership list by 7:00 am the morning of the meeting. If 

you do not have email, please ensure that you buddy up with someone who does. 

Breakfast Club 

The Probus December Saturday Breakfast Club will be 

held on December 7
th at The Fifties Restaurant, 

426 Hespeler Rd., Cambridge. All 

members welcome! Please email 

Marg to reserve your spot. 

margjjj@gmail.com  

BRIDGE GROUPS 

Christmas Dinner at the Galt Golf and Country Club 

December 6th at 11:30. Please let your captain know if you 

are attending. Spares are invited. Contact 

Elizabeth Long. 

Captains, please bring cards. 

QUILTING GROUP 

December’s class is changed to the first 

Thursday (December 5th) at the same lo-

cation, St. James Church at 

9:30 till noon. Contact Aline 

Chan. Open to all levels of 

expertise. 



* Women's’ Probus Newsletters are posted on Aline Chan’s website https://www.alininspirations.com/probus-cambridge-riverside.html 

COMMITTEE CONTACT MEETING TIME 

Travel Lynda Berg Third Wednesday at Lynda's home 

Book Club #1 Marg Johnstone Fourth Thursday, Donaldson Room, Centre for the Arts 

Book Club #2 Diane Day Fourth Wednesday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes 

Book Corner Cathy Coyle Table at every Probus meeting 

Bridge #1 Elizabeth Long First Thursday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes 

Bridge #2 Elizabeth Long Second Tuesday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes. 

Bridge #3 Elizabeth Long Third Friday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes 

Bridge #4 Elizabeth Long Third Thursday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes 

Bridge #5 Elizabeth Long Fourth Thursday, 1 pm, rotating members' homes 

Euchre Norma Johnston/               
Brenda Innanen 

Every Monday, rotating members' homes. 

Sharps & Flats Marg DeBrusk First Wednesday, 12  pm, Galtview Restaurant 

Walking Club Merrily Walker Every Monday 9:30 am, local trail hike followed by coffee. Location 
emailed 

Lunch Bunch Julia Boyd Third Thursday, 12:30-2:30 pm, various locations, sign up at meet-
ing 

Computer Club June Ayrhart Check flyer on bulletin board at Probus meetings 

Purls Craft Group Dot MacMillan First Thursday, 10:30-12, Fabric Arts Studio, Floor 2A, Centre for 
the Arts 

Greeters Linda Sims Volunteers welcome 

Bowling Sally De Leonardis First Wednesday 3:30-5, Kingpin Bowling Cambridge Centre 

Quilting Aline Chan Last Thursday 9:30-11:30, St. James Church, Ellis Rd. Hespeler 

Board Games Ethel Craig First Friday  1-4, St. James Church, Ellis Rd., Hespeler 

Cribbage Suzanne Cline Second Tuesday 1:30, Queen's Square Terrace, Activity Room 

Breakfast Club  Marg Johnstone First Saturday 10 am, various locations 

Final Submissions for January’s newsletter is December 20th 2019.  

 

NOVEMBER  INDUCTEES 

 Patricia Kittelsen  

 Annette Leis 

 Susan Whitely 

 

 If you have taken your name 
tag home by mistake,  please 

return it to the December 
meeting.  


